
CENTRAL HUDSON GAS & ELECTRIC CORPORATION 
284 SOUTH AVENUE 

POUGHKEEPSIE, NEW YORK 12601 
 

 
         October 30, 2009  
 
 
Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 
 

Re: Case Number: 08-E-0751 
 

 
Dear Commissioners: 
 
  The amended tariff leaves set forth below are filed by Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation 
(“Central Hudson” or the “Company”) on October 30, 2009 to become effective November 1, 2009 in compliance 
with the Commission Order in Case 08-E-0751 issued and effective September 22, 2009. 
 

P.S.C. No. 15 – Electricity 
 

13th Revised Leaf No. 169 
5th Revised Leaf No. 170 

9th Revised Leaf No. 186.1 
4th Revised Leaf No. 248 

9th Revised Leaf No. 272.3 
7th Revised Leaf 272.6 

 
  

In compliance with Ordering Clause No. 5 of the aforementioned Order, the leaves listed above were 
revised to reflect the increase in the power factor, effective May 1, 2010, that must be achieved by customers 
currently subject to the reactive demand provisions under SC Nos. 3 and 13 in order to avoid charges under this 
provision and to extend reactive provisions, effective October 1, 2011, to SC No. 2 customers whose demand in any 
two of the previous twelve months is 500 kW or larger. This extension to SC No. 2 reflects a request by the 
Company, made under separate cover to the Secretary today, to delay the implementation of reactive demand 
provisions for SC No. 2 customers whose demand in any two of the previous twelve months is 1000 kW or larger 
from May 1, 2010 to October 1, 2011. 

 
The reactive demand rate reflected in this filing is the rate approved by the Commission in its June 22, 

2009 order in Case 08-E-0887.  
 
As directed in Ordering Clause No. 10 of the Commission’s September 22, 2009 Order in this Case, the 

requirements of 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law as to newspaper publication have been waived. Also, as 
directed by Ordering Clause No. 10, affected customers were notified by letter dated October 21, 2009. 
 
 Questions related to this filing should be directed to Lauren Guido at (845) 486-5761 or Jodi Harris at (845) 
486-5578. 

 
  
 
                                                    Yours very truly, 
 
 
                                               Michael L. Mosher 
          Vice President - Regulatory Affairs 
 
Lett192 

Received: 10/30/2009


